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16 April 2024 

 
Ms Debbie Voltz  
Manager Regulatory Operations  
SA Power Networks 

 
Sent by email to:  
 

 
Dear Ms Voltz 

 
Re: Application by SA Power Networks for a waiver from the Distribution Ring-fencing 
Guideline – Market Active Solar trial 

Thank you for the application received on 2 January 2024 for a waiver from clause 4.2 
functional separation obligations of the Distribution Ring-fencing Guideline (the Guideline), to 
enable SA Power Networks (SAPN) to undertake the Market Active Solar (MAS) in conjunction 
with two retailers. 

SA Power Networks’ Proposal 

The waiver application is being sought to allow SAPN to run the MAS trial, in partnership with 
Simply Energy, AGL and ARENA. This will test and compare three integration models with 
different modes of blending retailer and network-led export signals to inverters owned by 
customers who use their customer energy resources to export to the network. The scope of 
waiver application is limited to services required for Model 3 of the MAS trial and for a period 
of 18 months commencing 1 July 2024. 

To support the development of cost-effective approaches for Flexible Export Limits (FELs), 
SAPN has offered to share key learnings of the trial with stakeholders. 

AER Assessment and Decision 

The waiver would apply to clause 4.2 of the Guideline (offices, staff, branding and promotions). 

Under the Guideline clause 5.3.2, before granting a waiver the AER must have regard to the 
National Electricity Objective (NEO), the potential for a distribution network to engage in cross- 
subsidisation of services and whether the costs of compliance with the Guideline outweigh the 
benefit to consumers of that compliance. 

The MAS trial can be considered as furthering the NEO by investigating options for efficient 
investment in new services for customers and to support the energy transition. We note that 
the trial will have no have material impact on competition since it is limited to a small number 
of customers and for only 18 months. Further, we note that the intent of the trial is to inform 
DNSPs and retailers on least-cost approaches to implementing FELs which is expected to 
provide benefits to customers from the expected learnings from the trial. 






